

Ysgol Penmorfa

Newsletter

10th September 2021 (No. 1)



Welcome Back!

Welcome back to the new academic year, we all really hope that this year will be far more normal and we will be able to start inviting parents and family members back into school before long! However, in the meantime, we do ask that you continue to stay safe, keep your distance and wear face coverings when dropping off or picking up your child/children as cases are sure to rise in the first instance.

Speech and Language

The independent health services watchdog for North Wales – the North Wales Community Health Council (NWCHC) - is keen to hear from people who have experiences of Speech and Language Therapy services in North Wales. The NWCHC will be hosting a series of face to face events across all six counties of North Wales and via video conference, during September, October and November. Patients, their carers and their families are invited to talk about all aspects of NHS Speech and Language Therapy Services.

Please see the poster attached if you are interested and for further information.



Between September 6th and October 24th Morrisons are running a programme called 'It's Good to Grow' for primary schools. Please use your My Morrisons card each time you shop at Morrisons in store or online.

You will get one **Grow Token** for every £10 spent and then you can donate these straight to school via the My Morrisons app or website. After the collection period ends, we can redeem the Grow Tokens against a wide range of gardening equipment for our school.

2R have enjoyed learning new maths skills and making music on the outdoors stage.





Year 6 went out and about looking for signs of pollution in our local area.

They were very glad of the shade on the walkway to Dyserth



A message from Denbighshire School Meals

A warm welcome back to school to everyone, we just wanted to invite parents to take a look at the menu we have on offer on our website https://denbighshireschoolmeals.co.uk/primary-menus/

We only use quality ingredients in our dishes and all of our meals are prepared and cooked fresh onsite in Ysgol Penmorfa Kitchen.

All of our Menus are nutritionally balanced to improve learning and development. Children eating together helps and support social skills and will introduce a wide range of foods daily. The staff in the kitchen are also parents and understand that not all pupils like the same foods which is why we offer a number of meals daily to suit everyone's tastes.



'Go Ride' Racing Mountain
Biking have two 'Go Ride
Racing MTB' events this
month. Both of the events
are at Llandegla which is on
the A525 road between
Denbigh and Wrexham.
15th September is for U6, U8
&U10 and 22nd September
is for U12, U14 &U16.
Please see information sheet
attached for further
information.

Year 1 had fun investigating what happens when warm water is poured over skittles!



Look what happened!



Year 2 have been making numbers using Playdoh.



We have a number of new staff who have joined us at Ysgol Penmorfa this academic year.

We welcome:

Mr Simonds, Mr Johnson, Miss Parry, Miss Vaughan and Miss Tredrea as TAs, Miss MacDonald a cleaner, Miss Evans an NQT teacher working across the school, Mrs Murphy covering staff leave in Nursery and Mrs Beanland our new Family Liaison Officer.

Penblwydd Hapus

Jack J – 1st September Luke M – 1st September Freya B – 2nd September Isla M – 3rd September Tyler H – 4th September Clayton P - 5th September Peter R – 6th September Savannah OJ – 7th September Safa R – 8th September Annabelle H – 9th September Chantelle W – 9th September Holly C – 10th September Emily D – 10th September Rhian H – 10th September James R – 10th September Riley C – 11th September Joshua F – 11th September

Important dates for your diary

Jack Q – 11th September

Monday 13th September

3J Life Skills & Forest School
Year 2 Forest School
Tuesday 14th September

3J Life Skills & Forest School
Year 2 Forest School
Wednesday 15th September

3J Life Skills & Forest School
Year 2 Forest School
Thursday 16th September

3C Life Skills & Forest School
Year 2 Forest School
Year 2 Forest School

Nursery Forest School (Key Stage 2 children can come to school in own clothes when they have their sessions)

Making the Most of Everyone